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June 4, 2015 

 
 
               File No. 150350 
 
 
Sarah Jones 
Environmental Review Officer 
Planning Department 
1650 Mission Street, 4th Floor 
San Francisco, CA  94103 
 
Dear Ms. Jones: 
 
On May 19, 2015, Supervisor Wiener introduced the following substitute legislation: 
 

File No.  150350 
 
Ordinance amending Health Code, Article 12C, to require that new buildings of 
250,000 square feet or more of gross floor area be constructed, operated, and 
maintained using available alternate water sources for toilet and urinal flushing 
and irrigation; that new buildings of 40,000 square feet or more of gross floor area 
prepare water budget calculations; and that subdivision approval requirements 
include compliance with Article 12C; amending the Public Works Code to provide 
that pipelines and other facilities constructed in accordance with Article 12C and 
located in public rights-of-way are subject to approval as minor encroachments 
and exempt from payment of public right-of-way occupancy assessment fees; and 
affirming the Planning Department’s determination under the California 
Environmental Quality Act. 
 

This legislation is being transmitted to you for environmental review. 
 
 
  Angela Calvillo, Clerk of the Board 

            
  By:  Andrea Ausberry, Assistant Clerk 
        
Attachment 
 
cc: Joy Navarrete, Environmental Planning  
 Jeanie Poling, Environmental Planning 
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Not defined as a project under CEQA Guidelines Sections 15378 and 15060(c)(2) because it does not result in a physical change in the environment.
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